
WююєѕѢ Cъѕюїэъћ јя Mђїђќѝћђюќ 
F  3 - F  9 

SUNDAY, February 3 
   8:30 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service 
   9:50 a.m.  Sunday School 
11:00 a.m.  Traditional Worship Service 
  4:00 p.m.  Womenôs Bible Study 
  5:00 p.m.       Youth 
 MONDAY, February 4 
  7:00 a.m.  Menôs Prayer Breakfast 
  6:00 p.m.   Charity Circle 
TUESDAY, February 5 
  9:00 a.m.  Hebrews Part 1 Precept 
10:00 a.m.  Bunco Group 
  5:30 p.m.   Hebrews Part 1 Precept  
  6:30 p.m.   Trustees Meeting  
WEDNESDAY, February 6 
  9:30 a.m. Little Saints Preschool Worship Time  
  5:15 p.m.   Potluck Meal 
  5:45 p.m.  Praise Band Practice  
  6:00 p.m. Adult Bible Study 
  6:00 p.m.  Youth/Children Activities  
  7:00 p.m.  Chancel Choir Practice 
 
 
 

Sѝ. AїэћюѠôќ ќѝъяя 

 

 
Ministers 

The Entire Congregation 
 

Senior Pastor 
Chuck Worley 

 
Childrenôs Director       
Kellie Britton 

 
Minister of Music 
Dale Moore 

 
Organist 

Jannie Ratliff     
         

Youth Director 
David Speegle 

 
Office Administrator 

Lori Tafazoli 
 

Preschool Director 
Tiffany Johnson 

 

Oўћ Vђќђјї: 

Our vision is to be a 
worshipping, loving and 
witnessing church in 
Cullman County where 
disciples of Jesus Christ 
live out their call to 
ministry and are 
nurtured in small 

groups.  

   AїэNюѠќ 
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Our Mission: 
Reach the lost, 
nurture the 
faithful. 

Message from Bishop Wallace-Padgett:  2019 General Conference 

Dear Friends, 

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. As January marches on, the 
eyes of many United Methodists turn to the upcoming February 23-26 Special Called General 
Conference. This gathering will potentially shape our United Methodist Churchôs approach to 
ordination criteria and same gender weddings for the foreseeable future and also define what 
unity means in our 21st century global church.  Three plans are included in the Commission on a 
Way Forward report that will be considered by the delegates of General Conference. In addition, 
various modified and alternative plans have been proposed by persons and groups across the 
Connection. (See www.umc.org/who-we-are/seventy-eight-legislative-petitions-headed-for-st.-
louis.) 

As February 23 draws near, I am being asked two questions with increasing frequency. 

Question #1:  What outcome do you predict for General Conference 2019? 

My response:  No one knows with certainty what will happen when the 864 delegates from 
across the world gather in St. Louis in February. Options include:  an amended version of one of 
the three plans described in the Commission on a Way Forward report; various modified and 
alternative plans that were submitted to the General Conference Petitions Secretary by the July 
8, 2018 deadline; a plan that emerges organically as the General Conference does its work; or no 
change at all.  The Commission on General Conference is hard at work developing a process 
that will allow the delegates to do their best work and that leads to a constructive outcome. 
  

Question 2:  How is the leadership of the North Alabama Annual Conference preparing 
for various   potential outcomes of General Conference? 

My Response:  The leadership of our Annual Conference is prayerfully and thoughtfully         
preparing for the days, weeks and months following the 2019 General Conference. The        
preparation includes a communication plan to inform our clergy and laity in a timely fashion of 
the outcome of General Conference and how it impacts North Alabama Methodism. 

Key communication points include the following: 

Late January: A video blog reminding viewers of the timeline and some of the ins and outs of 
the General Conference discernment process. 

February 27:  A video blog with a brief summary of the outcome of General Conference. 

Saturday, March 2:  A morning ñLeadership Summitò consisting of clergy followed by an after-
noon for local church teams including the lay leader, staff-parish relations committee chair, lay 
member to annual conference and pastor. 

The purpose of the blogs and the March 2 Leadership Summit is to provide clear and accurate 
information for our clergy and laity.  Yes, a potentially major moment in the life of our beloved 
United Methodist Church is fast approaching. Thank you for your continued prayers for our 
Special Called General Conference, our delegates from North Alabama and around the world, 
our pastors, and churches.  As always, it is a privilege to serve as your bishop. 

Blessings, 
Debra Wallace-Padgett 
Resident Bishop, North Alabama Conference 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sѝ. AїэћюѠôќ 
Uїђѝюэ Mюѝёјэђќѝ Cёўћьё 
615 Main Ave. SW 
Cullman, AL 35055-4729 
256-734-0340 
FAX 256-734-0425 
staff@standrewsumc.org 
Return Service Requested 

 

Weôre on the web!
standrewsumc.org 

 Weôre on the web!
standrewsumc.org 

Ash Wednesday Service  
Wednesday, March 6th 
6:00 p.m.  

http://www.umcna.org/gc2019
http://www.umcna.org/gc2019
http://www.umc.org/who-we-are/seventy-eight-legislative-petitions-headed-for-st.-louis
http://www.umc.org/who-we-are/seventy-eight-legislative-petitions-headed-for-st.-louis
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjhh7fEg_PfAhWHposKHX6oCXgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.umcom.org%2Ftools%2Fash-wednesday-memes-for-united-methodists&psig=AOvVaw2kjgDNdOB-QRuM3FLJWPCj&ust=1547
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Upcoming Meetings & Events Wю ьјџюїъїѝ Ѡђѝё Gјэ ѝёћјўѐё . . . Oўћ PћъѢюћќ 

Health and Healing:  Terry Armstrong, Kandi Foust Barnett, Levi Bates, Rhea Bearden, Lori Bice, Rayburn Bradley, Jenifer 
Brown, Andrew Buckalew, Carl Buttke, Edna Byrd, Freddie Byrd, Nancy Carmichael, Don Cole, Cheryl Crider, Matthew 
Edmondson, Harmon Eller, Joe and Kelly England,  Melinda & Summer Evans, Bobbie Fell, Cathy Fincher, Larry & Imogene 
Galin, Pressley Gardner, Tiffany Godfrey, Sara Myers Gross, Faye Hall, Barbara Harris, Ronda Harris, Tom Hinkle, Mike 
Houston, Pete Ivey, Charles Jackson, Ron Jasper, Joshua Jones, Keith Jones, Alice Keenum, Richard Law, Shirley Long, Christie 
McAbee, Randall & Sandra McGlaughn, Mickey Megginson, Andrea Prater, Trisha Prater, Sara & Bud Pritcett, Martha Roberson, 
Mike Russell, Geraldine Sharpton, Dorothy Sinyard, Lucille Slade, Marsha Smith, Phyllis Smith, Anna Sparks, Clint Tankersley, 
Sherri Troxler, Beverly Turner, Gary Turner, Jr., Stephanie Usher 
Homebound, Nursing Home or Assisted Living:  Erma Barnett, Jim & Pat Cleghorn, Peggy Doss, Margaret Gill, Elwanda 
Houston, Jimmie Lott, Eulala McCain, Joe & Jo Ann McMillan, John & Connie New, Rhonda Oakley, Rheva Patton, 
Jeanell Raney, Jean Sellers, Joyce Sparks, Margaret Stallings, Al Stone, Don Wiggins, Norma Wrenn 
Active Military: Tim Anderson, Justin Bloom, Michael Cavanaugh, Sam Cretser, Landon Elliott, James Heard, Austin Hubbard, 
Josh Laspin, Chris Leon, Devin Mize, Grant Pinkley, Roger Queen, Malcolm Riker, Angelo Rossi, Tony Ruehl, Jonathan Ryan, 
Josh Ryan, Mark Smith, Matthew Steele, Dylan Tindale, Kevin White, Doreann Wiley  

                               F  S                 
 
Trustee: Nic Ruehl 
 
8:30 a.m. Worship 
Altar:   Rita Speegle 
Make Coffee:   David Adams  
Worship Greeters:  Randy Nails and Charlie Herfurth 
Hand Out Bulletins:  Gary & Teresa Lasdon 
Take Up Offering:  Randy & Sheila Nails  
Pick Up Attendance Pad:  Miriam Adams & Lee Berry 

Sunday, February 3 
Refreshments:  Dianne Herfurth 
Honeybees: Virginia Pritchard  
Set up Chairs:  Kay & Mickey Phillips, David Fisher  
Communion Servers:  Billy & Judy Bonds, Linda Hall, 
Luwana Hamby, Connie Butler and Helen Fisher  
Scripture Reader:  Connie Butler 
 

11:00 a.m. Worship 
Altar:  Carol Tekulve 
Head Usher:  Larry Britton 
Ushers:  Doyle & Carolyn Jones, David Hays and Gary 
Turner 
Pick Up Attendance Pads:  Bryon & Rose Marie Martin 
Organize Pew Racks:  Sharon Lott 
Scripture Reader:  Bess Maddox 
Acolyte:  Caroline Worley 

Sunday, February 3 
Honeybees:  Terri Wrenn 
Communion Servers:   Bill & Hazel Ruehl, Gerald & 
Sandra Weatherly 
 
Prayer Chain Contacts:    
    Kay Phillips:  205-540-6679 (cell);  
  256-796-8125 (home)  
  kparkerphillips@gmail.com 
 
   Lori Tafazoli:   256-509-4985 (cell) 
  tafazoli@juno.com 

Charity Circle  

Monday, February 4 at 6:00 p.m. 

Friendship Circle 

Tuesday, February 12 at 12:30 p.m.   

PPR Meeting 

Tuesday, February 12 at 6:00 p.m.  

Emmaus  

Tuesday, February 19 at 6:00 p.m.  

Newsletter Folding 

Wednesday, February 20 at 9:30 a.m.  

Stephen Ministry Supervision 

Monday, February 25 at 6:00 p.m. 

Charity Circle 

Monday, March 4 at 6:00 p.m. 

Trusteesô Meeting 

Tuesday, March 5 at 6:30 p.m.  

Ash Wednesday Service 

Wednesday, March 6 at 6:00 p.m.  

Friendship Circle 

Tuesday, March 12 at 12:30 p.m.  

Finance Meeting 

Thursday, March 14 at 6:00 p.m.  

Emmaus  

Tuesday, March 19 at 6:00 p.m.  

Newsletter Folding 

Wednesday, March 20 at 9:30 a.m.  

Stephen Ministry Training 

Monday, March 25 at 6:00 p.m.  

Swamp Johnôs Fundraiser 

Tuesday, March 26 at 4:00 p.m.  

O  A  
December 30 

Combined Worship 123 
Sunday School 88 

January 6  
 
8:30 a.m. 88  
11:00 a.m. 83 
     171  
Sunday School 107 

January 13 
 
8:30 a.m. 90  
11:00 a.m. 99 
 189 
Sunday School 105 
  

January 20 
8:30 a.m. 87  
11:00 a.m. 79 
 166 
Sunday School 101 
 
  

O  V   
 
Betty and Bruce Bryan 
Alicia, Jeremy and Addie Nails 
Hannah Oliver  
Marly Nails Smith 
Kade Wassum 
 
 
 
 
 

2019 Flower Calendar 
Please check the new flower calendar for 2019 
in the Narthex to sign up to place flowers in the 
sanctuary in honor or memory of a loved one.  

Cost of the flowers is $47.00. 

Members in Ministry 
We are still in need of the following:   
First Service - Security and Prayer 

Partners 
Second Service - Greeters, Prayer 

Partners and Security 
If I am unable to get to get help we 
will cancel these ministries.     

Calling Post Messages 
If you are not getting your calls from 
the church calling post please      
contact the church office to make 
sure Lori has the correct number in 

the system.  Thank you.   

The Commission on a Way Forward report: What you should know 
 
 Understanding what United Methodists will consider at the Special Session of  
General Conference, February 23-26, 2019 in St. Louis, Missouri, can be confusing. 
Because the work is ñlimited to receiving and acting upon a report from the       
Commission on a Way Forward based upon the recommendations of the Council of 
Bishops,ò that report is a great place to start. The report of the Commission on a 
Way Forward (COWF) is available free online.   
 
The Commissionôs purpose was never to arrive at uniformity of thought among its 
own members or to design the shape the church should take in the future.  The     
purpose has been to help the Council of Bishops and the General Conference to do 
this work of decision-making.  COWF was never intended to be a legislative body 
tasked with submitting a single way forward. Instead, they were formed to study the 
issues about which we disagree, and make recommendations to help us find a way 
forward.  The COWF met nine times over seventeen months.  They studied the  
Bible together, consulted UM boards, agencies, institutions and advocacy groups 
and researched how other denominations have worked through similar                 
conversations.  The scope of COWF considered many possibilities, looking at all 
aspects of our life together as a Church.   
 
A brief summary of each COWF plan is as follows: 
 
The One Church Plan, endorsed by the Council of Bishops, The one-church model 
would allow different United Methodists in different places to make different     
decisions regarding ministry with or by LGBTQ persons rather than maintaining a 
single standard that operates everywhere throughout the worldwide church. This 
plan would remove restrictive language from the Book of Discipline and give    
conferences, churches and pastors the flexibility to ñuniquely reach their missional 
context in relation to human sexuality without changing the connectional nature of 
The United Methodist Church."  United Methodists in central conferences in Africa, 
Asia and Europe would retain the authority to adapt the Book of Discipline and 
could continue to include their traditional language and values.  This plan would 
also protect the rights of United Methodists whose theological convictions will not 
allow them to perform same-sex weddings or ordain LGBTQ people.   
 
The Connectional Conference Plan This plan would create three connectional 
conferences based on theology or perspective, each having clearly defined values 
(accountability, contextualization and justice). The three connectional conferences 
would function throughout the worldwide church and the five existing U.S.          
jurisdictions would be abolished. �� Adaptations to the Book of Discipline would be 
allowed by each connectional conference. Annual conferences would determine 
their affiliation with a connectional conference. Local churches who choose a 
branch other than the one chosen by their annual conference could vote to join    
another conference. This plan would require multiple amendments to the              
denominationôs constitution. 
 
The Traditionalist Plan This plan would affirm the current language about        
homosexuality in the Book of Discipline and seek to strengthen enforcement for 
violations of church law. 
 
Other plans that are not part of the COWF report have been submitted by others for 
consideration by the Special Session of General Conference. 
 
Please be in prayer for the future of our church.   


